
  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
5th September 2023 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent / Carer,  
 
RE: Reinforced Autoclaved Aerated Concrete (RAAC)  
 
I am sure that you will be aware of the recent news on the issues of RAAC and its impact on schools  
in the UK.   
 

At Shoeburyness High School, we have identified RAAC following inspection after the DfE policy 
change and immediately took the rooms out of use prior to the start of term. Classes have been re-
roomed to minimise impact on curriculum delivery until this is resolved.   
 

We are working very closely with the DfE on interim measures and next steps; as I have any updates 
on a timeframe, I will keep you informed.  
 

I want to offer my reassurance to you that there is absolutely no risk to students, or indeed anyone 
at Shoeburyness High School.   
 

No other RAAC is present in the school, and the classrooms identified will remain securely closed off 
until necessary works have been completed.   
 

I hope this update is useful to you.  
 

Yours sincerely,  
 

  
 

Teri-Leigh Jones  
Headteacher  
 
 
 
 
 


